Minutes of Kettleburgh Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 2 November 2006

Present: Cllrs J Bater, R Booth, T Chase, P Norman (Chair), A Pearce, D Pike, S Scott.  

The Parish Clerk was in attendance.  One parishioner was present.  

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.  Cllr Chase declared an interest in planning application C06/1853.  
The chairman suggested reversing the order of the planning applications to be discussed.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.  Apologies were accepted from Cllr Butcher.

	3.  PLANNING 

Planning Applications

C06/1706: PLOTS 5 &6, LAND BETWEEN SANDPIT COTTAGE AND 1 CONSTABLE COURT
Proposal: Erection of two, two storey rear extensions to part completed dwellings (amended scheme to C05/0694)

This application has been withdrawn.

C06/1871/FUL: PLOT 6, LAND BETWEEN SANDPIT COTTAGE AND 1 CONSTABLE COURT

Proposal: Erection of one two-storey dwelling (amended house type to that approved by application C05/0694)

This application was considered and was not supported for the following reasons:

1. Contrary to the submission by the applicant, the footprint of the building will be increased.  

2. The site will be overdeveloped.  

3. There is an inconsistency between the architect’s plan, elevation and statement: the roof to the extension is shown as pitched on the plan, but as a lean-to on the elevation and in the statement.

Councillors were also most concerned about the apparent lack of provision of a footpath along the roadside in front of the six cottages.  Paths laid to the front doors of the first set of three cottages extend right to the roadside, leaving no room for a footpath.  The approved application (C05/0694) clearly shows a footpath.  The road is narrow at this point and for pedestrian safety the footpath is needed.  The clerk will convey this concern to the Planning Department at SCDC, asking for an assurance that the footpath will be created as per the planning documents. 

C06/1853: Watermill House, Mill Lane
Proposal:  Erection of outbuilding for holiday/ancillary/office use.

A letter of objection was read out and is included with the planning application documents. As the proposal is situated within a Special Landscape Area, the Suffolk Preservation Society will also be considering this application.
After consideration the proposal was not supported for the following reasons:

1. The site will be overdeveloped.  

2. The building is not in keeping with its surroundings.

3. It is situated outside the village envelope and in a special landscape area.

4. Its intended use is vague.

The clerk will contact the SPS to inform them of the council’s decision.




	12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Wednesday 29 November at 7:15pm

Agenda items by 15 November please

13.  The meeting closed at 19:57
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